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Introduction and background  
 
In 1993 the government banned two commonly used residual herbicides, Simazine and 
Extrasine. These chemicals had been used by the parks team for a number of years on hard 
surfaces and the chemicals were very effective in controlling weed growth on hard surfaces. As 
a consequence of banning these chemicals a safer alternative weed treatment was required. A 
policy was developed to spray a contact spray (spring and summer) and to regularly street clean 
through sweeping and to supplement when required with the physical removal of weeds. 
Contact sprays can only be applied in certain weather conditions and weeds must be actively 
growing to ensure sufficient absorption of the weed killer. Contact sprays when applied to 
weeds become inactive when in contact with the soil, reducing the risk of contamination of 
water supplies.  
 
Why do we still use pesticides at all? 
 
Although every effort will be made to use non-chemical control, there will still be some areas 
where alternative methods are not currently available or effective. Wherever this is the case, 
integrated control will be practised wherever possible, i.e., a combination of cultural and 
pesticide use, to resolve a problem with the least effect on the environment. 
On all these occasions, a pesticide will only be used if no practical alternative non pesticide 
option is suitable. 
 
Current use  
 
When required, the Councils parks team normally start the first application of glyphosate at the 
end of March / beginning of April (depending on weather conditions and weed growth) using 
trained technicians to carry out the work. A second application will take place later in the 
summer growth season, in areas where there is further visible weed growth. The glyphosate 
based herbicide is generally used. Information on this can be found at 
https://secure.pesticides.gov.uk/pestreg/prodsearch.asp 
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Continued… 
 
It is used within strict guidelines and only when weather conditions are suitable for application. 
It may be applied by a technician utilising a knapsack sprayer. In some circumstances a 
glyphosate-based herbicide may also be used to treat existing vegetation prior to replanting an 
area with wildflower seed. In these circumstances a knapsack or tractor mounted sprayer may 
be used. The programme of weed spraying is assisted by the street cleaning schedule, where 
mechanical sweeping supports manual cleansing throughout the town and  the annual ‘deep 
cleans’ in streets where access is difficult due to parked vehicles. Any additional treatments will 
be limited to areas where particular problems are identified by authorising officers or through 
categorisation of areas of the town according to their weed problems. Where treatments have 
failed, for whatever reason, areas will be retreated. Where herbicide treatments have failed 
after a second application, hand weeding methods may be employed.  
 
Responsibility  
The Town Council has taken a responsible approach to the use of chemical herbicides in weed 
treatment and the environment by adopting this herbicide policy. All pesticide application will 
be carried out in accordance with DEFRA’s 2006 Code of practice for using plant protection 
products or any updates to or replacements of this code of practice. 
https://www.hse.gov.uk/pesticides/resources/C/Code_of_Practice_for_using_Plant_ 
Protection_Products_-_Complete20Code.pdf 
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